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On May 14 the Maryland Division of Rehabilitation Services formally joined the Council of State Administrators of Vocational Rehabilitation (CSAVR) National Business Network: The NET.  Maryland DORS has worked via CSAVR to launch a national initiative with business that is based on 1) serving a dual customer which recognizes consumers and business as valued customers; and 2) working collaboratively as one company through a network that would connect a team of VR agencies with businesses based on the footprint or locations of the companies. With its membership, the Division also commits to a prescribed set of standards and a protocol for our business engagement practices.

Foundational Principles:

· Trust: building relationships with business and each other built on trust.   

· Responsiveness: responding to the needs of business, on their timelines. 

· Deliverability: delivering what we promise, when we promise. 

· Consistency: providing a consistent level of service nationally. 

· Quality: delivering quality services as defined by the customers. 

· Sustainability: building a network that is sustainable over time.   


Customer Service Protocol:

1) DORS will commit to individualized or customized planning with the business customer that models the VR planning with the consumer customer.

2) DORS agrees to deliver personalized service that connects a business customer with a VR designated point of contact.

3) DORS agrees to provide the services or connect business customers to services that are committed to by all of the VR programs nationally. 

Maryland DORS has worked aggressively to align our “dual customer” approach in providing VR services to be consistent with the vision and required protocol of the CSAVR National Business Network.  The Division has established a team of staff specialists for business services (Jo Anne Materkowski [acting], Christine Franklin and Darlene Peregoy) and a statewide network of VR specialists (business liaisons) with a specialization/concentration in outreach to employers.  In addition to this internal alignment of resources, the agency has featured ongoing staff/professional development, implemented tools (DORS job order database) and procedures, and developed public information resources in support of this priority initiative.

The framework for the Maryland DORS dual customer VR services approach has been designed and led by an agency team comprised of the following members:

Adele Connolly

Christine Franklin

Darlene Peregoy

Jean Jackson

Jim Corey


Jim Evans

JoAnne Materkowski
Kathi Santora

Mary Dudderar

Matt Jackson


Melissa Pemberton

Ron Winter

Sharon Julius

Sue Schaffer


Tim Daly (MD SRC)

Toni March 

Maryland DORS has established a solid base of resources including the most important element, that of skilled and knowledgeable staff.  While we will continue to build out and develop the dual customer model, our work to date and our alliance in the CSAVR National Business Network position our agency to succeed in a difficult economic environment and to prosper when the business cycle improves.

Inquiries: Jo Anne Materkowski 410-554-9387 jmaterkowski@dors.state.md.us 

                 Christine Franklin 410-554-9127 cfranklin@dors.state.md.us 

                  Darlene Peregoy 410-554-9408 dperegoy@dors.state.md.us 

